## **HESLINGTON PARISH COUNCIL**

## MINUTES OF THE OPEN MEETING HELD IN THE MEETING ROOM ON TUESDAY 17 OCTOBER 2017 AT 7.30PM

Councillors Present: David Blacketer (DB) Pauline Bramley (PB)

Peter Hall (PH) Lady Dorothy Lawton (DL)

Zena Richards (ZR)

In Attendance: Fiona Hill (FH) - Parish Clerk

Keith Aspden (KA) - CYC Ward Cllrs

Public Present: 21

## 18/70 To discuss the CYC Local Plan Consultation and the Parish Council Response:

Cllrs and public discussed this matter at length

The bullet points agreed on were:

- ST27 at the end of Low Lane/Ring-road, which was safeguarded, now an area of university development
- The tracks, bridle paths and footpaths must be maintained
- Residents from Langwith Stray, Common Lane must retain their unrestricted access to the village
- The lack of details is frustrating, as the Local Plan only sets out the principles and the further information will be within planning applications
- The SSSI "Tilmire" (OS10) must be protected by agricultural land, with no infrastructure.
- Brown Field not Green Belt should be developed first.
- Any link road from A64 to the University of York must not become a "rat run"
- Concerns over further traffic congestion on local roads

The Parish Council encouraged parishioners to send individual responses.

A response would be drafted on behalf of the Parish Council for Cllrs to approve

		<b>1   1</b> P a g e s
Approved	Chairman	Date